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                   Prayer for Refugees         Refugee Week 16 - 23 June 
 

Sheltering God, 

You were born in flight, 

Your parents anxious and given no rest. 

The manner of your birth calls me to 

Open-heartedness and sensitivity to the strangers in our midst. 

Help me not to flee your challenge. 

The violence of the present time teaches me fear of the stranger, 

Reluctant to reach out to those who are different. 

Grace me this day as I seek 

To see You in the faces of those uprooted, 

Weary, as they seek refuge and peace. Amen 

 



 

 

Term Dates for 2019  
 
 

TERM 1:  

Friday, 1 February ï Friday, 5 April 

 

TERM 3: 

Tuesday, 16 July ï Friday, 20 September 
 

TERM 2: 

Tuesday, 23 April ï Friday, 28 June 
 

 

TERM 4: 

Monday, 7 October ï Thursday, 5 December 
 

 

 

The Weeks Ahead  
 

 

Monday 17 June  

 

Year 10 Work Experience 

 

Monday 24 June  

 

 

SCSA Hockey 

 

Tuesday 18 June 

 

 

Year 12 Retreat 

SCSA Cross Country 

Year 10 Work Experience 

 

Tuesday 25 June 

 

 

Open Morning 

 

 

Wednesday 19 June 

 

 

Year 12 Retreat 

Year 10 Work Experience 

 

Wednesday 26 June 

 

 

Sacred Heart Exchange 

 

Thursday 20 June 

 

 

Year 10 Work Experience 

Years 7 and 8 Music Evening 

Student Re-enrolment Forms 
for 2020 Due 

 

Thursday 27 June 

 

 

Sacred Heart Exchange 

Year 10 - A Day in a Life of a 
TAFE Student 

 

Friday 21 June 

 

 

Year 10 Work Experience 

St Vinnieôs Winter Sleepout 

 

Friday 28 June 

 

 

End of Term 2 

Sacred Heart Day 

Sacred Heart Exchange 

 

 

Saturday 22 June 

 

 

                      - 

 

Saturday 29 June 

 

 

Sacred Heart Exchange 

 

 

Sunday 23 June 

 

 

                      - 

 

Sunday 30 June 

 

 

Sacred Heart Exchange 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Continued ï First Week Term 3 
 

 

Monday 15 July  

 

 

Term 3 Commences 

Staff Professional Learning 
Day ï NO CLASSES 

 

 

Friday 19 July 

 

 

Year 10 Careers Interviews 

 

 

Tuesday 16 July 

 

 

Classes Commence 

Year 10 Careers Interviews 

 

Saturday 20 July 

 

 

- 

 

Wednesday 17 July 

 

 

Year 10 Careers Interviews 

 

 

 

Sunday 21 July 

 

 

 

Thursday 18 July 

 

Year 10 Careers Interviews 
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On Friday, 31 May the College community celebrated 
the Feast of the Visitation and on Sunday, 9 June, the 
birthday of Church ï Pentecost was celebrated.  These 
two feasts are at the heart of the spirituality of the 
Sisters of Our Lady of the Missions (RNDM), the 
founding Sisters of our College.  The RNDM charism is 
at the heart of our community, one which continues to 
be a great blessing to all. 
 
Euphrasie Barbier, when she established her 
community in Lyon in 1861, chose the name Our Lady 
of the Missions, a title that describes the spirituality of 
the Sisters as both Trinitarian and Marian.  Euphrasie 
explains: 

 

Feast of the Visitation 
and Pentecost 

ñBy placing themselves under the title of Our Lady of the 
Missions, the Sisters wish to honour in a very special way, 
the Divine Missions which were the sole object of Maryôs 
deepest aspirations.ò 
 
For Euphrasie the word ñMissionsò  ñ. is solely the Missions 
of the Incarnate Word, sent by God the Father to redeem 
the human race, and the Missions of the Holy Spirit sent by 
the Father and the Son, to bring about the sanctification of 
Christôs Church.ò 
 

 
The two patronal feasts of the Congregation highlight the 
spirituality of the Sisters and all those who are committed to 
this charism:  Pentecost and Visitation. 
 
Pentecost is the celebration of the outpouring of the Spirit 
and God.  Mary of the Visitation is the instrument of the 
Divine Missions who said yes to God and generous service 
to her cousin, Elizabeth.  [taken from www.rndm.org] 
 

Visitation Prayer and Assembly 
 
The Feast of the Visitation (Friday, 31 May) was beautifully 
celebrated in the College through prayer, music, reflection and 
great joy.  Special recognition was given to Reconciliation 
Week (27 May to 3 June) with a focus on the RNDM Sistersô 
ministry with our Aboriginal sisters and brothers, their visitation 
to the most marginalised of all Australians.  Our FIRE Carriers, 
Kara Sak, Caoimhe McKernan, Caroline Emery and Claire 
Stewart, led us through this reflection.  Sister Madeleine gave 
our annual Visitation Address with the assistance of Jessica 
Tod and Arabella Howard (Year 12) who reflected on their 
Visitation to the Manobo girls of Mindanao and the street boys 
of the Kuya Center in Manilla.   
 

As Sister Madeleine said in her 
address, 
 
ñéwhat these Gospel traditions, 
the simple story of Mary going to 
help her cousin and the story of 
Euphrasie Barbier in her 
commitment to people in need, 
tell us over and over is the value 
of human relationships and the 
way of building community.  It is 
our interactions, even in the 
small and insignificant that we 
learn our full potential, and 
grace is released in us to 
become the presence of a God 
of love and generous welcome.ò 
 

z

2019 FEAST 
OF THE 

VISITATION 
ASSEMBLY

http://www.rndm.org/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The student group to visit the Philippines on their immersion experience was announced.  Congratulations and 

thank you to the following students engaged in the enriching visitation experience:  Alyssa Albert, Michaella 

Angelucci, Erin Bibby, Gabriella Bratek, Elizabeth Flood, Holly McKeown, Sofia Montibeller, Hannah Park, Julie 

Tran and Lisa Vu. 

 

Philippines Visitation 

The prayer assembly concluded with the Musettes singing, ñMay I 
suggestò. 
 

May I suggest 
May I suggest to you 
May I suggest this is the best part of your life 
May I suggest 
This time is blessed for you 
This time is blessed and shining almost blinding bright. 
Just turn your head 
And youôll begin to see 
The thousand reasons that were just beyond your sight. 
The reasons why 
Why I suggest to you 
Why I suggest this is the best part of your life. 

 
 

Thanks to the Faith and Liturgy Leaders and the Mission and 

Ministry Team for the beautiful decoration in the College 

Foyer for the celebration of Pentecost. 

 

In your thoughts and prayers please remember Kathleen Canavan 
and her family; parents, John and Karen and siblings, Joseph, 
Bridget, Mary-Anne, John Paul and Bernadette.  Kathleen 
tragically lost her life in the ultra-light aircraft accident at Eildon last 
weekend.  Kathleen, along with her sisters, Bridget (Class of 2016) 
and Mary-Anne (Class of 2017) are past students of the College. 
 
Eternal rest grant unto her, O Lord  
and let perpetual life shine upon her. 
May Kathleen rest in peace 
 
We pray for Kathleen and the Canavan family in the sorrow of their 
loss of their beloved daughter and sister. 
 
 
Every blessing for the fortnight ahead. 
 
 
Christopher Dalton 
Principal 
 
ñAs adults we must not rob children of their capacity to dream.  Let 
us seek to promote an environment of hope, where their dreams 
may grow and be shared.  A shared dream opens the path towards 
a new way of life.ò     PopeFrancis@Pontifex, 12 June 2019 
 



 

Deputy Principal ï Wellbeing 
 
 

Respectful Relationships Parent Seminar 
 
Respectful Relationships program aims to promote and model respect, positive attitudes and behaviours. It teaches our 
young people how to build healthy relationships, resilience and confidence.  Initiatives such as these have their strongest 
impact when everyone is informed and on board ï students, staff and families.   
 
In conjunction with Avila College, Salesian College and Mazenod College, our students facilitated our second parent 
seminar with a focus on online identity and health. Thank you and well done to our Year 10 students who competently and 
confidently presented on the night: 
 

> Shanara Arunthavanathan 

> Bella Versace 

> Kimberley Sithibourn 

> Sophia Hatzis  

> Anastasia Nikolitsis 

 
It was heartening to see over 130 parents and guardians participate in the workshop. Thank you to our Sacred Heart 
families for your participation and we look forward to seeing even more families at our next parent seminar. More details to 
follow next term. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On Thursday the 23rd of May 2019, five Year 10 
students were involved in this yearôs Respectful 
Relationships Student Network Program. As it was 
my first experience, the program truly gave me an 
insightful experience of the discussions that the 
student leaders and the parents explored during 
the night.  
 
The main significant issue that was thoroughly 
discussed throughout the night was Online Health 
and Identity. As a generation of technology users, 
young people are more vulnerable to technology 
than the rest of society as they are the prominent 
users of technology. Issues such as time 
management, obsession and addiction, mental 
health, lack of trust by parents and lines of 
communication were greatly, openly and honestly 
talked about on the night.   
 
Considering all the pros and cons of technology, 
the shared conversations between parents and 
students allowed us to gain an important 
understanding of the key concepts that should be 
considered in the experiences and aspects of 
technology and how we should balance our use of 
technology as young people of society today.  
In conclusion, the night was a memorable night as 
it extensively explored the ideas and deep insights 
of the effects of technology towards young people 
and how it can affect relationships physically and 
mentally between family and friends.  
 
Kimberley Sithibourn 

 

óéIssues such as time 
management, obsession and 
addiction, mental health, lack of 
trust by parents and lines of 
communication were greatly, 
openly and honestly talked 
about on the nightéô   



 

> > > 
 

For more information about safety and online identity and health, 

parents and guardians are invited to check out the following 

websites:  

 
https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/RespondingToBullying/GetHelpandMoreInformation/Pages/Online-safety.aspx 
 
 
https://www.esmart.org.au/for-parents/ 
 

 
 

Travelling on Public Transport 
 
Travelling on public transport is one of the safest and most convenient ways to travel. Students are expected to 
demonstrate courtesy, respect and consideration of others whilst travelling to and from school on public transport.   
Helpful tips for ways to keep safe while waiting for a train, bus or tram, getting on or off, and while in transit are 
provided on the PTV and Victoria Police websites. The following is advice taken from the Victoria Police website 
(transit and public safety).  
 
ñIf your personal safety is threatened when you are on public transport you can: 
 

¶ if you are being harassed tell the person to stop what they are doing in a loud and assertive voice so they 
become the centre of attention 

¶ consider moving somewhere else or closer to other passengers 

¶ report the person ï tell the driver or public transport staff who can contact police 

¶ trust your instincts ï do what you feel will improve your safety and make you feel more comfortableò 

 
For more ideas and information, go to https://www.police.vic.gov.au/transit-and-public-safety. 
 

 
 
 
 
Carmel Feeney 
Deputy Principal ï Student Wellbeing

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/RespondingToBullying/GetHelpandMoreInformation/Pages/Online-safety.aspx
https://www.esmart.org.au/for-parents/
https://www.police.vic.gov.au/transit-and-public-safety


 

Deputy Principal ï Learning and Teaching 
 
 

Exams are over éwhat next? 
 
Congratulations to our Years 9 to 11 students for the manner in which they approached midyear exams. However, as 
discussed in an earlier newsletter, these are only one measure of how students are progressing in their learning, and 
when results are released it is important parents are mindful of this. In order to add value to the exam experience, 
regardless of the result, it is important that students and parents engage in a reflective conversation about what they 
have learnt from the experience. Certainly, celebrate achievement success but keep in mind that how students 
approach their studies is also worthy of celebration. Thus, acknowledging and congratulating the perseverance, 
diligence and effort they demonstrated over the semester can have a positive impact on how students approach their 
preparation next semester. 
 
When results are released via PAM over the next couple of weeks, they will also be accompanied by a feedback 
comment, which is also a new addition to our continuous reporting to families this year. On behalf of all your 
daughtersô teachers I would strongly encourage both you and your daughters to not just look at the result, but also 
take time to carefully read the accompanying comments.  These will provide a useful starting point for you and your 
daughters to reflect together upon what she can do to improve in the future. As well as content specific feedback it is 
also useful to encourage her to reflect upon questions such as 
 

> How effective was my preparation? 

 

> Would I do anything differently next semester? 

 

> How well did I plan my time during the exam? 

 

> Were my revision strategies helpful? 

 
The most effective learners are those who are able to respond to feedback, thus encourage students to follow up this 
feedback with their subject teachers to develop strategies they can implement in second semester.  
 
 
Julie Swanson 
Deputy Principal ï Learning and Teaching 
 
 
 

Public Speaking Course 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
On Wednesday the 29th of May, 16 girls from Years 7 - 9 had the opportunity to take part in a public speaking 
course with Kelly Nash. Her insight and experience was truly appreciated by all girls who took part. We all learnt so 
many new techniques and now feel more confident standing up on stage to talk to a crowd of people. Thank you to 
Ms Feeney and Ms Unwin for encouraging us to take part in this fantastic experience. I would encourage anyone 
who is offered this opportunity in future years to take part. 
 
Claire Stewart 

9 Red 



 

Year 7 News 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Names to be provided 

Year 7 Green Class Mass 
 
During this Term the 7 Green students have been very 
excited about our class Mass. We had our class Mass on 
Tuesday the 21st of May. We invited Mr Dalton and other 
staff members to come to our Mass. Our Religious Education 
teacher Miss Heath, allocated us tasks for organising 
different parts of the Mass; 'I was in the music team, we had 
lots of fun while organising what songs we were going to sing 
and play.' > Neve Stewart.  
 
The students created the Prayers of the Faithful and picked 
out other readings.  We decorated Paschal candles to display 
on the altar and the tables surrounding the Prayer Room. We 
learnt in our lessons the way the Paschal candle had to be 
made and why it was so special. We have gained a real 
understanding of why we go to Mass. Mons. Stuart was our 
priest and he really brought our Class Mass to life. 
 
'This Mass opened my eyes to my class' amazing talents, our 
class worked well together.' > Alyssa Florio 
 
'Being a part of the Mass made me feel blessed like a true 
member of the Sacred Heart community' > Amy Nawarathna 
 
'Everyone put a lot of time, work and effort into this Mass and 
it really paid off! It was wonderful!' > Samantha Pocknee 

 

Year 7 Red Class Mass 

 
On Tuesday 21st of May in Period 4, 7 Red celebrated our 
class Mass. We worked on the theme Compassion. Forgive. 
Give to plan our Mass and we decorated the College Prayer 
Room. This Mass meant a lot for us, as we put in lots of effort 
to prepare and plan for it. We were able to get someone to 
play piano while we sang. Our songs were óMighty To Saveô, 
óCome To The Tableô and óGo Tell Everyoneô. It was a great 
learning experience for us all and we really enjoyed it. At first, 
we struggled a little bit with finding roles, but everyone found 
one in the end, which was amazing. Whether we were 
decorating the Prayer Room, making invitations, or playing a 
different role, we all did an amazing job! However, none of 
this would have been possible without our Religion teacher, 
Ms Heath. Some students were asked to write quotes and 
here are some of them!  
  
ñI really enjoyed the Mass today and how everyone co-
operated to make this successful. The prayer people and the 
music crew were splendid. I am glad we had this Massò. > 
Emma Bronqueur 7 Red.   
  
ñI think that our Mass went very well, and the music group did 
a really great job at that singing and the piano. Good job 
girls!ò > Arianna Tzanidis 7 Red.  
  
ñThe Mass had been brilliant; we were in the presence of God 
and all participated respectfullyò.  
> Jessica Tran 7 Red   

 



Year 8 News 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
To enrich their understanding of Judaism and early Christianity, 
the Year 8 Religious Education classes visited the Jewish 
Museum in St Kilda. Across the three days from 28 to 30 May, two 
classes at a time spent two hours immersed in Jewish culture. 
Volunteer guides engaged the students with stories, explanations 
and provided answers to an array of questions covering lifestyle, 
rituals, clothing, weddings, funerals, prayer and much more. 
 
Our most recent wellbeing session, entitled óBe Meô, fitted into the 
i-individual pillar of the i-ECSSAL wellbeing program. The last few 
weeks have seen many students struggling with the pressure of 
completing many class tasks, tests, assignments, coping with 
illness, and being involved in school events. It was time to stop, 
regroup and draw breath. Requested by the Homeroom 
Representatives, the session required students to decide how best 
to use the time provided under the condition that whatever they 
chose was an individual activity that would help them to feel 
calmer and less stressed about school. As such, students 
reorganised folders, tidied lockers, read a book, practised for a 
presentation, reviewed a task they may have been struggling to 
understand and much more. Furthermore, students were asked to 
write a short review of their year so far and consider what they 
were proud of and what they might do better in Semester Two. 
 
The final few weeks of Term 2 are particularly busy for Year 8. 
Many students are involved in preparing for our Semester 1 
Wellbeing Concert during our usual wellbeing session on 18 June 
as well as the Calvary Care Morning Tea and the Years 7 & 8 
Music evening, both of which will be held on 20 June. 
 
Additionally, the History students are looking forward to their 
Japanese Medieval Day experience scheduled for 26 June and, of 
course, Sacred Heart Day on 28 June. These opportunities 
provide great learning experiences for our students and provide 
wonderful school memories for years to come.

Kate de Lacy 
Year 8 Level Leader 

 

During the Jewish Museum Excursion, I 
learned that when you die your body is bathed 
ritually; it is then prepared and clothed in a 
white garment and they are usually buried in a 
plain simple coffin. Elaine 
 
At the Jewish Museum, I learned a lot about 
the traditional roles of the Jewish family and 
that a person is considered to be Jewish if 
their mother was Jewish. I also learned that 
14 Jews came to Australia on the First Fleet 
in 1788, and there are approximately only 
100,000 Jews in Australia right now. Overall, 
my experience at the Jewish Museum was 
very eye-opening, interesting and one I am 
very grateful to have had the opportunity to 
do. Guilia  
 
The Year 8 classes were very lucky to travel 
to the Jewish museum in St Kilda to learn 
about what it's like to be Jewish both now and 
also in 1st Century Israel. We toured around 
the different galleries of the museum before 
visiting the historic St Kilda Synagogue where 
we talked about the key features and 
compared them to a Catholic Church. We 
finished with a Shabbat ceremony and 
enjoyed bread and grape juice (wine). Thank 
you to all the teachers and volunteers at the 
museum who made this day possible. We all 
learned a lot of information.  Tijana 
 

Jewish Museum Excursion 



 

Science 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 Science Club 

Exploding canisters, slime slicks and multi-chromatic 
mayhem! Yes, Science Club has re-commenced for 
another year.  
 
Every second Thursday lunchtime in D24, Year 7 
students can be found experimenting, investigating, 
hypothesising, analysing, and theorising. To date, 
they have faced the challenge of using cornflour and 
shaving cream to change the properties of slime, 
creating acid-base rainbows and creating (minor) 
explosions to investigate reactions and forces. 
Science Club is a voluntary activity run exclusively 
for Year 7 students; to allow them the opportunity to 
conduct scientific experiments and to suggest, 
explain, propose reasons and predict, without the 
restrictions of written reports. 
 
Thank you to the Science Department, particularly 
our tireless laboratory technicians, Mr Anoop and 
Mrs Adams, for providing all of the requested 
materials for our myriad of investigations. It is always 
a pleasure to see many of our Science Club 
members go on to study VCE Sciences and to 
witness their natural curiosity and wonder. 

 
Mrs Noonan and Mr Joseph 
Science Club Co-ordinators 

 

Planting in the Indigenous 
Garden 
 
Waring Season in Melbourne runs from April to July. 
It is a time of cool, rainy days following misty 
mornings. It is the time of highest rainfall and lowest 
temperatures. It is the perfect time for planting, and 
this is what the Year 9 Fire Carriers, the Year 8 Blue 
Science class and teachers have done. A range of 
plants local to the Oakleigh area were planted: 
 

¶ Chocolate Lily (Arthopodium strictum)  

¶ Cut Leaf Daisy (Brachyscome multifida)  

¶ Common Billy Buttons (Craspeda variablis)  

¶ Common Heath (Epacris impressa) 

¶ Running Postman (Kennedia prostrata) 

¶ Murnong (Microseris lanceolate) 

¶ Trigger Plant (Stylidium gramnifolium) 

¶ Tufted Bluebell (Wahlenbergia communis) 
 
With plants now in we await their flowering in 
Porneet Season, which falls between September and 
October. 
 
Peter McClive 
Science Learning Leader 

 

 


